
Submitter: Carl Moore 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Judiciary 

Measure: HB2005 

I am writing to register my opposition to HB2005.  

 

If the past few decades have taught us anything, it's that someone who is determined 

to violate the law will do so, and the rest of us will not. One needs only recollect the 

assassination of the Japanese Prime Minister to realize that attempting to legislate 

evil is a futile undertaking. Gun control laws will only effect the law-abiding. Criminals 

violate the law for a living, they're professional law breakers, adding one more law to 

the list simply does not effect them in any way. 

 

Those of us who have no interest in breaking the law will not do so, unless our 

government changes the rules in the middle of the game. I find it reprehensible that 

our State Government is seeking to create felons out of law-abiding citizens by fiat.  


